CMRS Board MEETING MINUTES

July 21, 2005

CMRS BOARD OFFICE

21 MILLCREEK PARK

FRANKFORT, KY

Board Members Present: David Lucas, Rob South, Dee Hopper, Sgt. John Bradley, Forest Skaggs, Richard Guittar, and Ken Mitchell

Board Members Absent: none

Staff Present: Jennifer Jackson, Tandy Simpson

I. Welcome and Introductions: Chairman David Lucas called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

II. Approval of Minutes: Minutes from May’s Board meeting were reviewed. Forest Skaggs made a motion to approve the May minutes, Dee Hopper seconded, and all were in favor. 

III. Administrator’s Report: Ken Mitchell reported that the Executive Order from the Commonwealth Office of Technology (COT) and Kentucky Office of Homeland Security (KOHS) regarding the attachment of the CMRS Board from COT to KOHS was effective June 16, 2005.

Ken reported that the CMRS Board is currently exploring options for future space relocation due to the cancellation of COT’s joint lease with the CMRS Board at 21 Millcreek Park.  A space assessment form has been forwarded to the State’s Facilities Management Coordinator and the CMRS Board is working to come to a reasonable agreement on space, location, and rent with the State.

Ken reported that the PSAP Phase II Certification form will soon be available on-line, allowing PSAPs to submit this update electronically and lessoning the work load for CMRS Board staff on this project.  Responses from the survey will automatically be recorded in an organized database and PSAPs will be able to submit updates to their form at any time.  This on-line form should be available within the next month.

Ken also stated that the CMRS Board’s legislative process has changed since its attachment to KOHS.  Ken will be meeting with KOHS staff soon to discuss this process.  The CMRS Board will continue to pursue the issues from last year that did not go all the way through legislation.

Ken also presented a letter to the Board from the United Way of the Bluegrass President asking the CMRS Board for support of their 211 Project.  The Board agreed that a letter of support was appropriate.

IV. 9-1-1 Education Presentation:  Tandy Simpson gave a presentation to the CMRS Board that assessed the need for a 9-1-1 Education for Children Project in Kentucky.  Tandy gave statistics that assessed the need for 9-1-1 education in Kentucky, presented the Board members with project initiatives, and a project budget.  

The CMRS Board members expressed their support to initiate a pilot of the Project in one school district to evaluate the need, cost, and future success of the project.

V. Financial Report: Jennifer reported that the final report for fiscal year 2005 is in the handout and she doesn’t expect any changes to that report.

VI. PSAP Certification Committee: The committee met via conference call on June 2nd.  At that time, 86 PSAP phase II applications had been filed and had received their initial committee reviews.  All applications required additional information.  PSAPs will be notified and requested to submit the additional documentation for phase II certification by September 1st, after which the committee will resume their review.  Meetings regarding the mapping component of the phase II certification requirement were held around the state giving PSAPs instructions for re-submitting the mapping component of their certification packet, these map up-dates are due to the board office by August 15th.

VII. Cost Recovery Committee: Richard Guittar reported that the committee has reviewed an amendment to Alltel’s cost recovery plan and requested a revision for a noted discrepancy.  The amendment has been revised.  Rob South read a cover-letter from Alltel stating that Alltel has no intent to request recovery for handset related costs.

Richard made a motion that the Board approve Alltel’s Phase I and Phase II recovery amendment, Forest Skaggs seconded and all were in favor.

VIII. Cost Recovery Invoices:  Richard Guittar made a motion to approve cost recovery invoices for Verizon, Alltel, Cingular, Bluegrass Cumberland, East Kentucky Network, and N-Telos totaling $1,583,86.79.  Dee Hopper seconded and all were in favor.

IX. Comments/Discussion From Floor:  David Lucas suggested having a CMRS Board booth with internet access at the KENA/APCO Conference in September to show PSAPs how to register their Phase II Certification Review On-Line.

Several PSAPs voiced concerns about the CMRS Board’s mapping requirements for Phase II Certification.

John Patterson of MapSync answered some mapping questions that the PSAPs brought to the Board’s attention.

David Lucas reported that all carriers have received the letter from the board requesting propagation information and several carriers have called with questions.
The next CMRS Board meeting will be held on September 8, 2005 at 2:40 PM CST in Owensboro at the Kentucky Emergency Conferences.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.

